MINUTES

Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Friday, October 20, 2006

The Board of Directors of the Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association (LGHOA) met on Friday, October 20, 2006.  In attendance were John Hudock, President; Jason Young, Vice President and Jeanne Dunn, Secretary.

The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m.  The September minutes were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Hudock presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The Association is financially solvent, but still in need of approximately $12K from the special assessments for the road paving project.  As there are a few delinquent accounts on this assessment, the Board will need to review the names on a case by case basis to ensure that all funds are paid in full by year-end.  Mrs. Kiley placed the collected funds in a short term CD.  Mr. Hudock met with Mrs. Kiley to discuss proposed budget for 2007 and reviewed it.  A copy of the proposed budget is attached and made a permanent part of the record.  
The Board discussed whether to increase the quarterly dues by $10 to replenish our reserves after the road paving expenses are paid.  The expectation is that reserves will be needed for larger or unforeseen expenses such as replacement of the gate or additional road repair.  Mr. Hudock will discuss the issue with and receive a recommendation from the LGHOA accountant and then get back to the Board.
The Board had a discussion of the contents of the newest Gazette.  Mrs. Dunn will send out that information with the notice for the annual meeting, the proxy sheets, etc.  That mailing will go out next week, along with the agenda for the annual meeting. 
Mr. Hudock motioned to suspend the voting rights of the homeowner in arrears for both the quarterly dues and the special assessments.  The Board voted and approved to terminate the voting rights.  This brings the quorum for the annual meeting to 32 people.  The neighborhood was divided up and each Board member was asked to take 11-15 neighbors and contact them prior to the annual meeting to ensure either their attendance or their proxy vote.
Compliance Issues:  Mrs. Dunn was asked to send another letter to the neighbor with the mold problem on his roof.  This letter will go out early next week.
Mr. Young mentioned the West Ditch issue.  Orchid Bay is working on cleaning it out.  From observation this past week, the job is still in progress.

The Board discussed potential members of the 2007 Board, noting how critical it is to keep the momentum of progress going, and keeping in mind that the Board needs a balance of men and women.  The current Board was asked to keep scouting around.  Potential names were mentioned, and Mr. Hudock reminded the Board that they need to speak with these neighbors before the annual meeting to ascertain their interest.  

Mr. Hudock and Mrs. Dunn discussed potential agenda items for Annual meeting, including the LGHOA attorney’s wording for the amendment for  Florida’s requirements for fining processes, the Neighborhood Watch, the 2007 Budget, New Board members, the issue of closing the gate permanently, the RV fence, the Pav-Co paving contract and the Swales.  

The next meeting is the annual meeting scheduled for 7 p.m. at the Faith Family Worship Center on the corner of Mapp Road and Sunset trail on Monday, November 13.  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m.  

